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File:  E/6/1/5

Report to the Wellington Regional Council

from Stuart Macaskill, Chairman

1.
Congratulations
· Yet again to Jane and her team for yet another award – thoroughly well deserved of course.  Jane may become a chartered accountant yet!

· To Dave Benham and his team on achieving ISO 14001 Accreditation for their Environmental Management System.

· Howard Stone on being elected to the Board of Directors of Civic Assurance (much to Howard’s surprise).

2. LTFS/Annual Plan

My congratulations and very grateful thanks go to all for their dedication of the development of our new LTFS and Annual Plan.

A process that was initiated soon after Council took office with Operation Wareham.

Councillors are to be congratulated in having the courage to stick to their principles.  When the final decisions were being made.  The results will be of long term benefit for the region.

Officers too must be thanked for their hard work in supporting the development of the Plan.  For some it meant long hours of work – for all it was hard work.

It is a plan that we can be proud of.  The challenge ahead is to match promise with performance.

3. Suggested Visit to Horizons MW

We have been invited to visit Horizons MW  (the Councillors visited here last year).

I believe all Councillors would benefit from learning more about how another regional council approaches its responsibility.

Some of them are just as significant as some of ours, e.g. Manawatu.

There is also an interesting model of regional development co-operation.

We could possibly book a visit taking place on say  the 15/16/17 of August.

4. General Manager’s Salary and Performance Objectives

I would again welcome the assistance of a small group of councillors to advise me on the review of the General Manager’s salary and performance objectives.  As you are all aware in this Council, all councillors are involved in this process, meeting as the Policy and Finance Sub-Committee.  However, it is useful for me to be able to take advice before formulating my recommendations.

I propose the same group as last year – Councillors McQueen, Shaw and Shields – be asked to take on the role, given their particular backgrounds, knowledge and expertise.

5. Thanks

My personal thanks to all of you for your expressions of support for my recent award in the Queens Birthday Honours.  Tricia and I are very grateful for your kind wishes.

Recommendation

That the Policy and Finance Committee appoint Councillors McQueen, Shaw and Shields as an informal advisory group to assist the Council Chairperson to formulate recommendations to the Policy and Finance Committee with respect to the General Manager’s salary and performance objectives.

STUART MACASKILL

Chairman

